## GREENWOOD TOWNSHIP

# April 6, 2015

# Approved Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7 pm by supervisor, Lester Vida, who led with the Pledge of Allegiance. Members present: David Lawrence, Barbara Ferrett, James Korman and Linda Bailow. There were also 15 visitors present. A motion to accept the agenda with the additions of CD#7 and hall rentals under new business was made by Dave Lawrence/Jim Korman. M/C.

## Community Reports:

Commissioner, Karen Lipovsky, presented her monthly report including that the County Clerk has hired three part time workers and that Judge Ferrell is asking for a raise for his clerk. Nancy House, library delegate, presented her report and stating that she is happy to see the townships usage up. She also mentioned that damage from flood waters is being taken care of. Merle Harmon, American Waste, explained about the rate increase and asked if there were any questions about the service the township is receiving. Only good comments were made.

A motion was made by Jim Korman/Dave Lawrence to accept the minutes of the March 2, 2015 minutes as presented. M/C. Dave Lawrence, treasurer, presented the treasures' report. A motion made by Linda Bailow/Barb Ferrett to accept the report as presented. M/C.

### Unfinished business:

Vicki Cushman from Cushman Assessing Services introduced herself and spoke a bit on the services the company offers and would be happy to work for Greenwood Township. Getting the flag pole put up was discussed, Lester and Jim will check to see when this will be done. They will also check on a shed for the township hall.

#### New Business:

A motion by Dave Lawrence/Jim Korman was made to approve the rate increase for American Waste for trash pick-up. M/C The bid from Beckman was read for this year's brining of the roads. A motion by Jim Korman/Barb Ferrett to accept the prices quoted to the township was made. M/C. Linda Bailow suggested that since the fax line is never used that it be disconnected saving the township that fee monthly. A motion by Linda Bailow/Jim Korman was made to have the fax line disconnected was made. M/C. The MTA on the road workshop is approaching and board members would like to attend, as they have in the past. A motion by Linda Bailow/Dave Lawrence was made that board members attend the workshop in May. M/C. There are several old books in storage that no longer need to be kept. Before throwing them away the board thought to offer them to the library for free if they would like them. A motion by Barb Ferrett/Jim Korman was made to make this offer. M/C. The board asked Nancy House to check on is for them, she in turn asked Jerry Britson to take care of this. Treasure, Dave Lawrence,

confirmed that he will be cashing in CD#7 and depositing it into the general fund for future use on the pavilion that has been discussed. There are two hall rentals for this month, April 11<sup>th</sup> and April 26<sup>th</sup>. Lester Vida has agreed to close the hall down after each rental.

## **Public Comment:**

Barb Pitcavage commented on what a good job she thinks the board has and is doing. Dave Lawrence mentioned that the next Neighborhood Watch will be May 13<sup>th</sup> at 7PM.

A motion to approve and pay the bills was made by Jim Korman/Dave Lawrence. M/C.

A motion to adjourn was made by Dave Lawrence/Jim Korman. M/C. The meeting adjourned at 7:43 p.m.

Linda Bailow

Clerk